
2023-2024 Child Nutrition Meal Charge Policy

Dear Parent/Guardians,

Kiefer Public Schools offer their students nutritious meals at a minimal cost. Negative
balances affect the operation of the lunch program to function in a responsible manner.
The students are required to keep a positive balance in their lunch account. They will
not be allowed to charge lunch or breakfast.

● Lunchroom payments need to be in a sealed envelope with the student’s
name and dollar amount on the front.

● Parents can check and pay balances online thru the Sylogist link on the school
website.

● PreK to 3rd Grade students need to turn lunchroom money into their homeroom
teacher.

● 4th grade to High School students need to turn lunchroom money into the front
office or to the lunchroom staff.

● Notices of unpaid balances are sent home with students to parents on a weekly
basis. This money should be sent to the office promptly.

● Parents are encouraged to apply for Free and Reduced Lunch/Breakfast under
the federal government guidelines. Applications are available at the school or on
the district website. Income is not the only criteria needed to qualify.

● Students will be treated with courtesy regardless of whether or not the parent has
provided payment to the school district.

If you have any questions concerning this policy, you may contact Debbie Whitchurch at
918-321-4440 ext 101.

Thank you!


